San Francisco Bicycle Advisory Committee
Unapproved Meeting minutes
25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 345, San Francisco, CA 94102. for information, call Larry Chinn at (415) 585-2453, larry_chinn@yahoo.com

Wednesday, December 15, 1999, City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 408

Present: Larry Chinn, Suzanne Richter, Lawrence Li, Alex Lantsberg, Pi Ra, Jim Morrison, Jean Davis, Steven Bodzin, Nick Carr. Absent: None 

  
1. 6:10 Call meeting to Order & Adoption of Agenda

2. Cary Witt and Mary Currie explained the process of the decision to close bicycle and pedestrian traffic on the Golden Gate Bridge on New Years. Mary admitted that she neglected to inform the bicycle community on their recommendations. She just recently met with a Marin County bicycle Coalition, and they are aware of the closures. She commits to preclude communication gaps in the future. Jean Davis suggested the authority to institute a bicycle advisory committee to ensure input from the bicycle community in authority decisions. Suzanne suggested having a point person to ensure future communications. Bicycle shuttles will be on an on-demand basis. Pickup points are at Vista point and at the south end. Cary forsees the busy period to occur between midnight and 2AM. Parking will be closed. Question was raised why a guard was not posted to allow bicycle access. The authority determined that the sidewalk would be completely closed. Signage and posting of the closing with contact phone and the shuttle was suggested, and the authority agreed. Authority also will brief security and van operators. 

3. Motion made and passed to approval of minutes from November 1999

4. Administrative Business & Announcements 

1. Casey C. was not appointed by the Rules Committee because they required appearance for interview.

2. There are vacancies.

3. Next month, nominations and elections must occur.

4. Nick and Larry shall assist with the transition.

5. Friday, DPT is having public hearings on proposals. 10AM rm 416. Topics invlude Monterrey Blvd and Golden Gate Park lane removal.

6. Agendas are due January 3.

7. TDA funding should be added to next month's agenda.

8. Nick suggested new Bike Plan recommendations. Money can be allocated to look at more practical amendments.

5. Public Comment (items not on agenda; Please limit comments to 3 minutes per person) 

1. Monterrey Blvd.

6. Transit Reports 

1. BART Bicycle Advisory Task Force 

1. Nick Carr has resigned as SF representative. Nick recommended that Adam Gubser be appointed to the vacant SF seat.

2. Berkely bike station has only 65 spaces. Steven asked how we could ask for more capacity.

2. Caltrain Bicycle Advisory Committee

7. DPT Reports 

1. Bicycle Program Manager's Monthly Report was unavailable due to network difficulties. 

2. Bicycle/Pedestrian Safety Coordinator's Monthly Report

8. Education Subcommittee meeting did not meet this month. Date and time is to be determined.

9. No Funding Subcommittee meeting this month. Date and time of next meeting is to be determined.

10. PPL&D Subcommittee Report 

1. 7th Ave bike lane: Review of the DPT proposed bike lane on 7th Ave, from Clarendon to Laguna Honda Blvd. Motion was made and passed to recommend the bike plan with the removal of 50 feet of parking and to stripe an additional 50 feet of bike lane continuing into the rightmost lane with a dashed line to encourage lane sharing. 

2. Vista Point: Review of the Dana Bowers Vista Point bicycle Circulation Improvements 

3. White Zones and fines for businesses with persistent double-parking in bike and bus lanes will be discussed during the next meeting.

4. January 12 Mission Station 6:45 PM

11. New Business & Announcements 

1. West span seismic retrofit. $85 million is available for amenities, including transbay terminal, west span bicycle path. Transbay terminal plan is further ahead and will potentially eat funds for the path. Potential actions: try to get toll authority to consider both issues simultaneously, request supervisors take the position to BATA (toll authority), letter to BATA to encourage study of path to receive adequate funding (additional $3 million is needed), resolve that the Richmond bridge be open to bicycles via shuttle with support from the Supervisors, communicate with regional representation efforts.

2. Consent calendar was recommended

3. Presidio GGNRS bike trail focus groups are occurring on www.presidiotrust.gov. Jim Morrison will arrange a presentation.

4. Larry E-mailed Leslie Katz regarding bicycles and police and will look at identifying a bike-friendly liason who is not as busy as Sgt. Fuhrer.

5. DPT's TTAT report is available.

12. 7:55 PM Adjournment & next General BAC meeting, January 19, 2000 6 P.M.

KNOW YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE 
Chapter 67 of the San Francisco Administrative Code: Government's duty is to serve the public, reaching its decisions in full view of the public.  Commissions, boards, councils, and other agencies of the City and County exist to conduct the people's business.  This ordinance assures that deliberations are conducted before the people and that City operations are open to the people's review.  FOR MORE INFORMATION ON YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE OR TO REPORT A VIOLATION OF THE ORDINANCE, CONTACT THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE TASK FORCE AT 554-6083. 
